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SUMMARY RECORD OF THE FIFTEENTH MEE TING

held in Beirut on 29 March 1949 at 10.30 a.Mm.

Turkey

Present: Mr. Yenisey { ) - Chairman
Mr. de la Tour du Pin (France)
Mr. Benoist (France)
Mr. Eralp (Turkey)
Mr, Halderman (U.S.AL)
Mr . Barnes - Secretary of

the Committee

The greeter part of the Comm&tteeﬁs‘fifteenthlmeetihg'

was devoted to dlecu551on of Lhe action which should be taken

by the Oommlttee dnd the Commission as'a result of press announcea—
ments that five ministries and certain services of the Government
of Israel would shortly be transferred to Jerusalem, The announ—

cement cafried by the Israeli eress had been,reporﬂed by telegraxn
to the French delegatlon by the French consul- general in Jerusalfarn,

) Some members of the Committee pelieved that the move'

could only be 1nterpreted as a step toward establlshment of the
entire Government in Jerusalem and proclamation of the city as

the capital of the State of Israel, as a fait accompli. It was

felt that the Comm1581on should. not remain silent in the face

of what appeared to be defiance of the terms of the General As-
sembly s resolutlon The faet that the move had been forecast
by Mr‘ Shertok several weeks jpreviously in' an interview with the

Comm1551on dld not alter the facts in the. case nor commit the
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Conciliation Commission to cbndOning the move. The doemmittec
decided -to recommend to the Commission that a letter should be
addresééaxto,bhe Government of Israel stating that the announco-
ment had been seen in the Israeli przss and that the Commission
hoped an official denial would be forthcoming, The members
agreed that aﬁletter of "protust" might svrve to diminish rather
than increase the Commission's prestige in the circumstances,
and that'the letter should not be too strongly worded. Sincu
prompt action was essentlal, the quastion should be placed at
the head of the agenda for the Commission's nixt meeting, the
foilowing morning, and the French delegation agroeed to prepare

a draft during the afternocon for consideration at that moeting.
It should also be suggested that the Commission might wish to

forward a copy of the letter, and of the reply when one was

received, to the Secretary-General at Lake Success., All dele-

.gations would keep their Governments informed of action taken

in the matter.

Concerning the further. activities of the Committee in
the immediate future, there was some discussion regarding tho
advisability of returning to Jerusalen, holding consultations
with representatives of the different faiths, and visiting
Nazareth, Tiberias and other Holy Places outside Jerusalem,

It was pointed out that an iﬁmediate return to Jerusalem might
not be desirablgﬁin view of the recent developments, and that
in any case the :Committee would accompany the Commission to Tol
Aviy within a few days. The Committee agreed to{posﬁpone a
decision regarding its future movements until the results of
the letter to the Government of Israel and of the Commission's

visit to Tel Aviv were known,
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Tn the meantime, it was decided that the Legal Adviser
would 'work, in collaboration with the United States and French
delegations, on the elaboration of the draft statute for Jeru-
salem, on the basis of a combination .of the drafts prepared by
those two deleg@tions with the Draft Statute prepa;ed by the

Trusteeship Council.



